
Grand Junction, Colorado 
January 18, 1956 

 
 The City Council of the City of Grand Junction met in regular session at 7:30 P. 
M. Councilmen present and answering roll call were Orr, Harper, Colescott and 
Emerson. Councilmen absent, Shults, Lowe and Pres. Wright. Also present were City 
Manager Toyne, City Attorney Groves and City Clerk Tomlinson. 
 
 It was moved by Councilman Orr and seconded by Councilman Colescott that 
Councilman Harper act as President Pro Tem in the absence of President Wright. 
Motion carried and Councilman Harper took the chair and presided during the meeting. 
 
 It was moved by Councilman Emerson and seconded by Councilman Orr that the 
minutes of the regular meeting held January 4th be approved as written. Motion carried. 
 
 ORD. 945 - ZONING. The Proof of Publication to the proposed ordinance 
entitled AN ORDINANCE AMENDING CHAPTER 83 OF THE 1953 COMPILED 
ORDINANCES OF THE CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION, COLORADO, AND THE 
ZONING MAP INCORPORATED THEREIN was presented and read. It was moved by 
Councilman Colescott and seconded by Councilman Orr that the Proof of Publication 
be accepted and filed. Motion carried. 
 
 It was moved by Councilman Orr and seconded by Councilman Emerson that the 
proposed ordinance be called up for final passage. Motion carried. The Ordinance was 
then read and upon motion of Councilman Colescott and seconded by Councilman 
Emerson was passed, adopted, numbered 945 and ordered published. Roll was called 
on the motion with all members of the Council present voting "AYE." The President Pro 
Tem declared the motion carried. 
 
 ORD. 946 - VACATING STREETS ETC. The Proof of Publication to the 
proposed ordinance entitled AN ORDINANCE VACATING STREETS, ALLEYS AND 
EASEMENTS IN HOULTON'S SUBDIVISION AND HOULTON'S RE-SUB-DIVISION 
was introduced and read. It was moved by Councilman Orr and seconded by 
Councilman Colescott that the Proof of Publication be accepted and filed. Motion 
carried. 
 
 It was then moved by Councilman Colescott and seconded by Councilman 
Emerson that the ordinance be called up for final passage. Motion carried. The 
Ordinance was then read and upon motion of Councilman Emerson and seconded by 
Councilman Orr was passed, adopted, numbered 946 and ordered published. Roll was 
called on the motion with all members of the Council present voting "AYE." The 
President Pro Tem declared the motion carried. 
 
 REAPPOINT RECREATION COMMISSION MEMBERS. It was moved by 
Councilman Colescott and seconded by Councilman Orr that Richard Wells, H. B. 



Manuel, T. S. Campbell, Dr. R. F. Gilmore and Mrs. Ila McCarrie be re-appointed to 
serve on the Recreation Commission for another two year term. Motion carried. 
 
 It was suggested that a letter be written to these Recreation Commission 
members expressing the appreciation of the Council in serving on the Recreation 
Commission and their willingness to be re-appointed to this board. 
 
 CARNATION DAY MAY 12, 1956. It was moved by Councilman Orr and 
seconded by Councilman Colescott that the American War Mothers be granted 
permission to sell carnations on the streets on May 12, 1956. Motion carried. 
 
 WATER BILL ADJUSTMENTS. The following requests for water bill adjustments 
due to service line breaks were requested. All were immediately repaired upon 
discovery. 
 

Name Address 1-1-1956  1-1-1955  Dif. 
 

Susie 
Lewis 

806 W. 
Rood 

101,400 $41.96 10,100 $6.27 $15.69 
 

Carl E. 
Richardso
n 

760 
Kimball 

70,300 16.60 9,500 6.18 10.42 
 

Geo. 
Cochran 

218 N. 
2nd St. 

71,700 22.62 11,400 7.00 15.62 
 

C. E. 
Lampshir
e 

540 W. 
Colo. 

31,500 9.93 17,500 7.48 2.45 
 

Mollie 
Green 

551 W. 
Main 

94,100 20.72 18,000 7.60 13.12 
 

John L. 
Dodson 

545 North 79,300 18.15 61,800 15.12 3.03 
 

Fred Hart 1003 
Rood 

138,800 40.35 22,000 9.44 30.91 
 

 
It was moved by Councilman Colescott and seconded by Councilman Emerson that 
these adjustments be allowed on the basis of the January 1st quarter 1955. Roll was 
called on the motion with all Councilmen present voting "AYE." The President Pro Tem 
declared the motion carried. 
 
 COUNCILMAN LOWE ARRIVED AT THE MEETING AT THIS TIME. 
 
 REFER DR. HALL REQUEST TO CM. A letter from Dr. Robert F. Hall, 1645 
West Sherwood Drive, was read in which he stated that on November 30, 1955 his 
basement was flooded due to the backing up of the sewer. He asked that the City pay 
the charges of the Clifton Electric and Supply Co. for cleaning this sewer. It was moved 



by Councilman Orr and seconded by Councilman Lowe that this matter be referred to 
the City Manager for investigation and report back to the Council. Motion carried. 
 
 $50 TO BOYS & GIRLS CITY COUNTY. It was moved by Councilman Colescott 
and seconded by Councilman Lowe that the City donate $50 towards the Boys and 
Girls City and County day expenses for lunches. This has been done in the past. Roll 
was called on the motion with all members of the Council present voting "AYE." The 
President Pro Tem declared the motion carried. 
 
 TO GET BIDS FOR DITCH. City Manager Toyne reported that in the purchase of 
Hallenbeck Reservoir, it was understood and agreed that a by-pass ditch would be 
constructed to carry irrigation water from Juniata Reservoir around Hallenbeck 
Reservoir. This project should be completed before the spring run-off and it was moved 
by Councilman Orr and seconded by Councilman Emerson that the City Council 
authorize the City Engineer to advertise for bids on this project. Motion carried. 
 
 PLANS FOR POLICE & JAIL BLDG. City Manager Toyne presented proposed 
plans which he had drawn up for a police administration and jail building. This building 
was planned to be built at 6th and Colo. Ave. 
 
 It was moved by Councilman Orr and seconded by Councilman Lowe that the 
City Manager be authorized to proceed to secure estimates on the cost of the building 
as contemplated and to secure more complete plans. Motion carried. 
 
 DRUNKOMETER DEMONSTRATION. The City Attorney and Chief of Police 
reported that in trying to secure some means of determining the degree of intoxication 
of persons, the Chief of Police had investigated the possibilities of a Drunkometer. This 
machine will be demonstrated at 2 P. M. on February 7th and all Councilmen are invited 
to be present at this demonstration. There will also be a demonstration to the Medical 
Association on Tuesday evening on February 7th. The cost of the machine with all the 
charts and repair kit is approximately $300 and it costs about thirty-five cents to make 
each test. 
 
 It was moved by Councilman Colescott and seconded by Councilman Lowe that 
the meeting adjourn. Motion carried. 
 
/s/Helen C. Tomlinson 
City Clerk 
 


